   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

July 12, 2022
PRESENT: Kyle Fornoff,  Joni Birnie, Brennon Malcom, Jill Rubenthaler
ABSENT: Travis Pieper, Cindy Soller,
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild
Meeting called to order by Chairman Fornoff  at 8:11  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:    None
MINUTES   
 The minutes from  June 14, 2022  Regular Meeting were read and approved.  

Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner  Rubenthaler made motion to approve Minutes as submitted.
Second by Commissioner  Malcom.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes  
FINANCIAL:  
The May  Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz had been emailed to Board Members for review.  
Commissioner Rubenthaler  made motion to accept the financials.  Second by Commissioner Malcom.   Board unanimously approved.  
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for  June  bills.  

REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 2 vacant at Hillcrest , 11  leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.  4 Vacant scattered sites 
COMMUNICATIONS:  None
TRAINING/MEETINGS:
NE Nahro Conference will be held September 21-22nd in South Sioux City, NE.  Nancy and Gerri will be attending this conference due to all the topics pertaining to housing and applications.  The office will remain open for all calls during business hours.    
TENANTS: 
Complaint on yard chemical treatment:   Hild states she has a few tenants complaining we have not got our second chemical spray yet, and its getting too late in the season to be doing it.  Hild explained to the tenant this is beyond her control as our chemical treatments are bid out and it all depends on the weather when they can and can’t come.  Also, explained to the tenant this year Green Acres is doing it and it is their first year since buying the business from Mills in Arnold.  Casey from Green Acres has been in contact with Hild and stated he was working on getting us scheduled this week sometime depending on weather. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Full-Time Maintenance:  GHA is still looking for a full-time Maintenance working, Hild set up second round of interviews with the two recipients.   Only one of the two that were called showed up, which he was not hired and would not be a good fit for GHA.  Hild did receive another applicant on indeed and will set up appointment to interview him.
Employee Vacation Benefits:  Hild printed current personnel policy and a revised one since she reached out to other housing agencies to see what they offered.  Currently, we offer 1 day a month from 1 year of employment to 15 years.  Hild says we need come up with an incentive to keep our current/upcoming staff.    This topic will be tabled until next meeting for approval. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Voucher Program:  Hild states Jeff from Niewedde & Wiens was  here to complete GHA audit on June 30th.   We really need to think if GHA would like to continue with the Voucher program.  The program has been labeled troubled for sometime now and is does not seem to growing.  The program struggles, due to the lack of participants and housing in our small area.  Hild has spoke to Felicia about the possibility of lowering our voucher amount from 25 to 15 but, she is unaware if we can do that or not.  Jeff recommends we reach out to Lexington to see if they want to take on our vouchers.  Hild will work on seeing what is going to more beneficial for us if we should continue to keep the program or if we should let someone else take them over.
Realignment of Bank CD’s:  Chairman Fornoff brought to the table that we need to realign our CD’s up and have three at each bank.   This not only is to keep our money local but, for the best interest for GHA for bank security purposes with FDIC.  Motion was made to close out CD #33498 at Flatwater Bank prior to Maturity Date of July 21, 2022.  This CD will therefore be transferred over to 1st State Bank with the total amount of $22,707.81 with new CD number once issued by the issuing bank.  

Commissioner  Malcom made motion to approve closing  CD #33498 from Flatwater Bank and transferring to 1st State Bank in Gothenburg, NE as a new CD with total amount of $22707.81 for 12 months CD term.    
Second by Commissioner  Rubenthaler.   Board unanimously approved the realignment of CD’s.  
Open Forum:
Hild brought to the boards attention we are getting a lot after calls that are not Emergency’s.   Hild is going to have to spell out to our tenants we do not come up after hours for TV’s, Plunging Toilets,  washers/dryers not working, heaters  smelling in Mid Summer, ect.  They need to know only to call if they have a fire, flood, no electricity,  no ac or heater depending on season or locked out of their unit.   Hild will be addressing this, in next news letter!
With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Fornoff called the meeting adjourned at 8:41 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be August 9 , 2022.
____________________________________

_________________________________
Board Chairman: 
       
Kyle Fornoff


Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
